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4.  The Board, consisting of , , and , reviewed Petitioner’s 

allegations of error and injustice for Docket No. 9271-23 on 3 November 2023, and pursuant to 

its regulations, determined that the corrective action indicated below should be taken on the 

available evidence of record.  Documentary material considered by the Board consisted of the 

enclosures, relevant portions of Petitioner’s naval records, and applicable statutes, regulations, 

and policies.   

 

5.  Before applying to this Board, Petitioner exhausted all administrative remedies available 

under existing law and regulation within the Department of the Navy.  The Board, having 

reviewed all the facts of record pertaining to Petitioner’s allegations of error and injustice, found 

as follows: 

 

     a.  From 10 September 2018 through 20 May 2022, Petitioner was issued a total of five not-

observed fitness reports while in a student status.  Enclosure (3). 

 

     b.  Petitioner was issued the Semi-Annual (SA) fitness report at enclosure (4) for the reporting 

period 21 May 2021 to 31 October 2021.  Petitioner failed selection by the FY 2023 and FY 

2024 Active Duty USMC Captain PSBs.  This fitness report was available for consideration by 

the FY 2024 USMC Captain PSB when Petitioner failed selection. 

 

     c.  On 31 October 2023, the Performance Evaluation Review Board (PERB) directed 

modification of the SA fitness report by changing the mark in Section D.1 (Performance) from 

block “C” to block “D” and the mark in Section F.1 (Leading Subordinates) from block “C” to 

block “D.”  Enclosure (5).   

 

CONCLUSION 

 

Upon review and consideration of all the evidence of record, the Board concluded that 

Petitioner’s request warrants relief.  In this regard, the Board noted that the PERB made a 

substantial modification of the Petitioner’s record by modifying the fitness report at enclosure 

(4).  The Board determined that the FY 2024 USMC Captain PSB was not presented with an 

accurate representation of the Petitioner’s performance due to errors in his official military 

personnel file and the change may potentially alter the Promotion Board’s decision.   

 

The Board also noted that although the five not-observed fitness reports he received while in a 

student status were not in error, the Board determined Petitioner was at a disadvantage by not 

having any observed fitness reports when considered by the FY 2023 USMC Captain PSB, and 

concluded that Petitioner should also be granted additional relief by removing the FY 2023 FOS 

so he will be considered by the next convening PSB as an officer who has not previously failed 

selection.  The Board thus concluded that Petitioner’s FY 2023 and 2024 failures of selection 

shall be removed from his record. 

 

 

 

 






